
February

20th
10:00 AM - Noon

March

20th
10:00 AM - Noon

April

17th
10:00 AM - Noon

February - Volume 9 - Issue 2

In This Issue (Click title to read the article)

 

Coronavirus Update NMRA National Convention News
Clinic Schedule NMRA-X Virtual Convention
Thoughts from the Superintendent Walthers Build-Off 2021
What Happened Last Month Newletter Archive
Achievement Program NMRA Membership Renewal
Division News The Club Car
Golden Spike Train Club of Utah Division Officers and Volunteers

Coronavirus Update

The February Monthly Event at the
Redwood Recreation center has been cancelled!

Current restrictions due to the Coronavirus pandemic have obviously disrupted our club activities,
including our regular meeting and clinics, as well as the Pizza Box program. We are setting up a
Zoom solution that will allow us to maintain meetings and clinics while we weather the current crisis.
We anticipate that even after the crisis is past and we resume regular physical meetings, we may
decide to maintain the on-line meeting infrastructure because that will allow us to record our
meetings. Members who cannot attend would then have the opportunity to view the recordings at a
later date.

This clinic will be broadcast on our NEW private Zoom channel. Please click the blue button below
on Saturday to view the clinic. Follow the on-line instructions if you have not attended a Zoom
meeting before.

Meeting ID: 865 5716 6014

Passcode: 902263

Saturday, February 20, 2021 10:00 AM - 2 hours
 
Jim Wanlass, MMR
Superintendent, Northern Utah Division, NMRA
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Learn Something New

You can always find links to our previous recorded live video clinics on our website.
Click the link below to go directly to the website.

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

As the Clinic Coordinator I look at what this requires and realize we all can
contribute to our clinics. I started with a sheet of plywood with my father back
when I was a child and since then have done so much, especially in the last
few years. We all have skills and experiences that we can share. Being
retired from the Education profession also has shown me that what I have
done in the past can help someone else looking for an answer. I will call upon
all of you to share what you have learned, because we all have a love of
trains.

Charlie Treft
cptreft@yahoo.com
801-543-0186

Live On-line Presentation

Layout Wiring
Presented by Kevin Anderson

Learn about simple layout wiring to get that layout up and running.

Live On-line Presentation

Layout Virtual Tour
Presented by Jim Wanlass

Enjoy a virtual tour of the Director of the Arizona Division, Frank Baker's
layout the Morristown & Erie RR-Western Division. It is 18' x 33.6' in a special building next to his
house in Scottsdale, AZ. He is known as the "bird guy" because most of his structures have birds on
them. Speaking of structures, some people won't bring a structure if they know he is bringing one to
the contest room! He has been heard to say, "the devil is in the details."

Live On-line Presentation

How to make Decals
Presented by Charlie Treft

Charlie is doing this clinic to learn a new skill in Model Railroading. This idea
is a great way for modelers to do a clinic presentation while learning something new and helping the
rest of us.
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

This month’s photo has me at Kevin Anderson’s
layout. We spent last Saturday evaluating his
models for requirements for multiple AP
Certificates. Thanks Lowell and Rick for the help!
You can read more about it in my AP article
elsewhere in this issue.

While we are still not quite ready to meet
together in our monthly meeting, in some cases
we can get together in small groups. It is fun
being able to connect with other modelers even if
it is only occasionally at this time. If you are not
able to meet in person with others yet, give
someone a call. I’m pretty busy with family and
work so I don’t have time to call others but I trust
that you guys are calling each other. If you don’t get a call from someone, I urge you to pick up the
phone and call someone else. You don’t have to wait for a call, you can be the one calling! Another
great option is to connect with us on our monthly Zoom meeting. It’s great how many videos there
are out there on model railroading but our Zoom meeting is interactive and we get to see each other
in real time! I look forward to seeing you soon so we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

What Happened Last Month

3D Printing Tips and Techniques
Presented by Michael Harris

Michael's presentation centered around the combination of two hobbies for the benefit of both. By
combining 3D printing and model railroading we can enhance our experience and possibly entice
more people into the model railroading hobby. He covered the basics of 3D printing including the
main types of 3D printers, what things can be printed that apply to model railroading and what is
required to get started. Whether you decide to buy a 3D printer, know someone who has one or use
a pay-for-service you will need to develop the files to print from. The easiest way is look on-line for
websites like Thingiverse.com or Shapeways.com. Michael gave a quick demostration of small N
scale rail fence that he printed. If you have any questions please contact Michael at
mharris@mikasare.com. Thanks Michael for a very interesting look in 3D printing!

January - Northern Utah Division Clinic
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Achievement Program

If you think you can’t work on your AP requirements because we
aren’t currently meeting together, think again. Kevin has been
working on some of his requirements this last year and made a lot of
progress. He finally finished his Civil and I was able to present it to
him on Saturday! The real reason for our visit to his house was to do
evaluations for his Prototype Models Certificate and nine of his
structures! We spent five hours critiquing his work. It was fun
spending time with fellow modelers. It was the next best thing to
actually working on my own models.

One thing that was cool was a lot of what we were looking at was N scale. What makes this cool is
that HO is his primary scale of choice but last year he started doing a couple of Free-moN modules.
For those that don’t know, these are N scale modules that are built to a certain standard so that
when he brings them to a meet, they are able to connect up with other modelers, some of which
may have never even met before! I always like to see when others try their hand in another scale.

Another thing we did before meeting up with Kevin was to meet with Blaine to present to him his
Association Volunteer and Association Official AP Certificates! We would have presented those to
him the month we stopped meeting last year had we not stopped meeting! I figured it was time to get
them into his hands and on his wall! Both Kevin and Blaine have now earned certificates that I do
not yet have. I will have one before long and the other I plan to in the future. It goes to show how
diverse the program is.

Kevin sent the paperwork before we showed up and we were able to see what we were going to be
evaluating ahead of time. For his Prototype Models I gave him feedback and he was able to make
some changes/additions before we arrived. I would prefer not having so many at once but he has
been working that hard and we were finally able to get together. Let me know how we can help,
virtually and/or in person, and that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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Division News Items

KANAB TRAIN SHOW
My name is Robert Lacey, and I am the host of the
Kanab Train Show (and also a brand-new member of
the NMRA!). We're entering our 6th year of holding this
show, though this is the first that we're aiming to go
"big time" with it.

This started as an older Lionel collector and a young
friend of his showing off their collections at the library.
When my family (wife and 5 kids) asked to join him the
following year, he said he wasn't well enough to host it,
so we organized it and invited some new friends from
St. George. From there, we've steadily grown until we
outgrew our space at the library after last year's show.

We've now moved into the brand-new Kanab Center,
with 3500 square feet of ballroom space. The event
has been fully sponsored by the Kane County Office of
Tourism, so admission is free. As we began making
invitations to show (based off of your club contact list
on the website--very helpful!), we quickly discovered
that people are itching to "play trains" after being
cooped up, and soon filled up the available space in

the main ballrooms.

Be assured: we're aware of COVID and all its possible problems, but were approved for this event
by the facility. We're striving to keep things pretty open, and don't necessarily expect huge crowds.
With a building-mandated face covering requirement and sanitation stations, we plan to keep
everyone healthy.

So far, we have one major hobby store (Hobby Stop) and some smaller vendors committed. We
could potentially have some other smaller vendors and clubs if they're willing to think skinny and set
up along the walls of the foyers surrounding the ballroom (think shelf layout). There will be door
prizes, including tickets to the Heber Valley Railroad and the Grand Canyon Railway, and hopefully
others.

OT&W Display
The OT&W is planning a model railroad display in one of the empty stores at the
University Mall in Orem. They will have their modules along with modules from the
Wasatch Nscalers. Plans are being made for railroad related videos and possibly
some clinics.

When: April 4th - 17th
Times: 6:00PM - 9:00PM Monday through Friday and all day Saturday
Where: University Mall, Orem, Utah - 575 E University Parkway

Stay tuned as more information becomes available!

Local Hobby Shop News

Hey everyone just a quick heads up on what's going on in our
world!

We will be moving the Train Shoppe to a new location in the next
few months, and while we can't say where just yet, this will be a
good thing for us long term, and will allow us to reopen many of
the attractions that we lost over a year ago.

Because of this we need to thin our retail store inventory way
down, and we will be having a clearance sale on many items in
the store. These will mostly be things that we stock and don't sell
very often, but there will also be more current items that we just

don't want to move, so come in and check it out starting Monday the 1st of February.

Also starting the first week of January, we will begin dismantling the retail train layout, the Ricochet
Canyon train layouts, and the kids rides in preparation for the move. So please contact us before
coming down with the kids to play, as that part of our store will be dismantled and packed up over
the course of the next few weeks.

Finally we really want to say thanks to all our loyal customers for their patronage to our little train
themed world, and hope you will follow us to our new home. Be sure to stay tuned both here and on
our website, as we will be announcing our new location as soon as it is all finalized!

As always if you have any questions about this or anything else, feel free to contact us!
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Status update: Our new room at Sugar Space is cleaned out, lights installed,
repaired, painted, & main deck work is now in place!  Ready to start laying down
roadbed! Thanks to Mark Forslund, Bill Fox, Paul Ludwig, Jeremy Adams, Carson
Natter, D.j. Flaherty, & many others! All in one month!! Also thanks to Brandon
Watts for our new fixed-modular track design ready to build from!

We welcome any new members who can contribute time, skills or resources to our
club. Message us and we will send you an application with details on pricing options!

Visit our website at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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NMRA National Convention News

Announcement of Cancellation

Santa Clara, California—The host committee of the 2021 national convention of National Model
Railroad Association, Inc., NMRA 2021 Rails By The Bay, announced today that it has canceled its
convention that had been scheduled for the Santa Clara Marriott Hotel & Conference Center on July
4-11, 2021. A multi-day video virtual event—which will retain the name NMRA 2021 Rails By The
Bay—is under development.

“Planning and running a convention of this magnitude requires signing transportation and outside
tour contracts plus having commitments from layout owners for tours and operations at least six
months in advance,” said Ray deBlieck, chairman of the host committee. “Based on current
government orders in Santa Clara County and the public health situation, we were unable to obtain
commitments from bus companies and tour sites. Many key layout owners also wanted to wait and
see how the situation developed before committing to tours or ops. We also could not determine
what the allowable room capacity for in-person events would be. We had a timetable with milestones
in January for certain commitments and we could not secure those commitments with the required
lead time. But bright spots are that our committee has tremendous talent and we had numerous
excellent clinic commitments.”

Planning for a substitute video virtual event has begun. Tentatively scheduled to start July 6, the
four- to five-day event will mix live and recorded video and will have virtual participation by clinicians
and layout owners local to the Santa Clara area. Video clinics, layout tours, museum, and railfanning
tours are expected, with Q&A sessions and layout owners’ panels to provide interactivity. Slack
channels or breakout rooms are expected to allow live post-presentation discussions. The
committee expects to cooperate with the successful NMRA-X virtual meeting team. More detailed
information is expected to be released by April 2021. The convention Registrar will contact all
convention registrants in the near future and offer an opportunity to register for the July 2021 video
virtual event at a $49 fee (covers all days), donate their registration fees to NMRA, or receive a full
refund.

The planning committee draws members from 21st Century Limited, a California nonprofit
corporation that successfully ran NMRA’s highly regarded 2011 and 2001 national conventions, as
well as local modelers and operators. Pacific Coast Region of the National Model Railroad
Association, Inc. is a co-sponsor. NMRA’s 2022 national convention is under continued
development.

The National Train Show, which is separately planned and operated, also is canceled.

MEDIA INQUIRIES: publicity@nmra2021.com
REGISTRATION AND REFUNDS: registrar@nmra2021.com

2022 NMRA National Convention and National Train Show
WHEN: Sunday, August 7, 2022 thru Monday, August 15, 2022

WHERE: St. Louis, MO

The 2022 Convention Committee from host Gateway Division NMRA is hard at work planning a
great experience for everyone! More information will be shared once details have been finalized.
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NMRA-X Virtual Convention

Saturday, February 27, 2021 at 12 PM MST – 9 PM MST

8 hours of virtual model railroad clinics brought to you by the NMRAx team.
(4 clinics, 1 hour break, and 4 more clinics)

Links:

NMRA Facebook page

NMRA Facebook group

NMRA YouTube Channel
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Walthers National Model Railroad Build-Off 2021

The National Model Railroad Build-Off is back
2021!
We’re proud to provide the best in model
railroading equipment. It’s your turn to show
us that you’re the best at what you do!

Ready to build? Follow these simple steps to
get started:

1. Know which category you are entering
(Youth, Adult Individual, Adult Team, Open
Class)
2. Be sure to order your kit
3. Remember to submit your photo entry by
May 31st

For a complete list of competition rules and
criteria, visit our website National Model

Railroader Build-Off
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours,
conventions, train shows, links to interesting information and the
chance to get to know our fellow members. Just click the button
below and learn more!
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form
in the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program.
You can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan
Scale Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts
could add up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of
them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your
club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s
Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by
phone at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website
at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367. 

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,
Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit
their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the
midst of the restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit
#85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Free-moN – We subscribe to the N scale Free Mo standards. You can find us on Facebook at Utah Free-moN. 

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key
feature is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale
locomotive to pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are typically in the morning on the third Saturday of the month. Contact Mike at
utahlivesteamers@gmail.com or watch Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:    Daland Speirs
Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook
Board of Director: Kevin Anderson
Board of Director: Rex Bailey
Board of Director: Mike Dean
Board of Director: Michael Harris
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore
Show Chairman: Geoff Carter
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Clinic Coordinator: Charlie Treft
Layout Tours: Bob Gerald
Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen
Secretary: Carolyn Chase
Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther
Membership Chairman: Open Position
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Northern Utah Division of NMRA
| Redwood Recreation Center 3060 Lester Street |
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